
PRESS RELEASE 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

On Monday December 28 th a Clinton County Sheriff’s Deputy 
on routine road patrol was flagged down by a motorist ­ who 
had just been in an accident. 

27­year­old John E. Russell of Morrisonville was traveling 
south bound on Newell Court around 1:00 P.M. when he lost 
control of his vehicle and ran into a tractor trailer that was 
heading west bound on Sand Road. 

The tractor trailer was driven by 54­year­old Earl Gould Jr. of 
Schroon Lake.  Both vehicles sustained substantial damage. 
However, neither driver was seriously injured in the crash. 

Clinton County Sheriff’s deputies ticked Russell for speed not 
reasonable or prudent for road conditions.  He is expected to 
appear in Schuyler Falls Town court at a later date to face the 
allegations. 
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